
 
Approved 

Downtown Development Authority & Downtown Management Board 

Combined Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, October 6th, 7:30 AM City Office, 401 Center Ave. Bay City, MI 48708 

 
  

The regular meeting of the Downtown Development Authority and Downtown Management 

Board was called to order at 7:30 AM by chairman DeShano and Vice Chair Welch. Those 

present were: 

 

Jean Ann DeShano                  Dan Dimitroff                                   Ashley Anderson 

Mike Dore                               Dave Dittenber                                  Trevor Keyes 

Jeff Staudacher                        John Neeb                                         Tara Welch 

Avram Golden                        Andrew Heppner                               Don Carlyon 

Joe Wespiser                           Kathi Newsham                                 Don Sabourin 

Alan LaFave                           Jim Goodrow  

 

The following were absent: Paul McGinnis, Ali Smith, Dave Dittenber 

 

Also Present:               Kellie Rupp, DDA/DMB Office Staff 

 Terry Moultane, DDA City Representative 

 Sara Dimitroff, DMB City Representative 

 Dana Muscott, City Manager 

  

 

 

PRE-NOTIFICATION OF ABSENCES 

Ali Smith advised that he would not be able to attend. 

 

ORGANIZATION 

a.) Combined DDA/DMB minutes from 9/1/2021 were presented. Motion to approve by 

Anderson, second by D. Dimitroff, all in favor. 

 

GENERAL BUISNESS  

a) Search Committee Process: The search committee began with looking over the annual 

review of the Executive Director and work that the DDA/DMB did with Bay Future and 

the Bay Area Chamber of Commerce December-February. The two boards then met to 

create a job description and engaged with Trisha Rutherford, recruiter. Trisha began with 

35 applicants, did two phone interviews with the candidates and widdled it down to 5, 

where the search committee interviewed 4. There were two finalists for both boards to 



interview when one took themselves out of the running. The final interview was conducted 

by DDA/DMB Staff Rupp, City Manager Dana Muscott and Mayor Kathi Newsham. 

b) Executive Director discussion and vote: Rupp passed out ballots to vote yes/no on Marjo 

Jaroch being hired as the new Executive Director. Jaroch received 14 yes’ and 4 no’s. 

c) Starting Process of Combining Boards: DDA Chairwoman DeShano proposed a process 

of combing the DDA and DMB boards to work more cohesively together. That proposal is 

attached. 

 

 

 

 

ADJOURN 

With no further business to come before the Downtown Development Authority and Downtown 

Management Board, Director Carlyon motioned to adjourn at 8:35 AM. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Kellie Wackerle, Marketing Specialist 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


